

Councillor Chin Lee

Scarborough Rouge River - Ward 41



Toronto City Hall 100 Queen Street W., Suite A10 Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 Tel: (416) 392-1375 Fax: (416) 392-7433 councillor lee@toronto.ca

PG21.1.202

March 5, 2013

Councillor Peter Milczyn Chair, Planning and Growth Management Committee 100 Queen St. West Suite C51 Toronto, ON M5H 2N2

Dear Councillor Milczyn:

Recently I've been contacted by property owners who currently have planning applications before the City and who have expressed concerns about the transition process of the Draft zoning by-law.

Specifically, these applicants are seeking to have the option of having their in-process application being considered under the proposed new zoning by-law.

It would be appreciated if yourself or a member of Planning and Growth Management Committee could move a motion requesting a supplementary staff report that outlines the feasibility of allowing in-process applicants the option of remaining under the existing zoning by-law or transitioning to the new zoning by-law if they so wish.

I thank you for your attention to this matter.

Yours sincerely,

Councillor Chin Lee

Ward 41 - Scarborough Rouge River